
                                          STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN   

           MEETING MINUTES MARCH 20, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith.  

The selectmen discussed the septic design options and location at  the town garage.  

Additions to the Surry Emergency Operation Plan were signed and included in binder.  

The selectmen will appoint Jay Croteau as Cemetery Trustee for a one year  commitment.  Kim Fisher has 

expressed an interest in the position and is being considered as an alternate. Suggestions for savings 

were given by Bill Cole. 

Bruce Smith answered a telephone call regarding building size and requirements, mobile home rulings 

and tiny house options for Surry.  

Jay Croteau will photograph the town bridges for Primex.  

The selectmen discussed moving the town meeting to May in the future. The town would need to adopt 

a new fiscal year RSA 39:1A  with a budget adjustment for the first year of 18 months instead of 12 

months. The selectmen did not find this agreeable to town’s current fiscal year.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen discussed the unreserved fund balance and the option to put funds in Capitol Reserve 

accounts. 

Gravel levy to Carolyn Berglund.  

John Berglund checked the mutual aid alarm at the town hall. 

Mike Edwards spoke with the selectmen about a demo permit for a house he is demolishing. The town 

does not require a demo permit.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes. 

Nadeau abatement received from Avitar. Bruce Smith will notify them.  

The selectmen discussed the application for solar system exemption for next town meeting.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau  seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 



 

 

 


